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Brussels, 30th April 2010
Re:
Consultation on the Draft Guidance Document referring to the use of Derogations under article 9 of the EU Birds Directive in relation to the Great Cormorant.

Dear Mr. Falkenberg,

COPA-COGECA would like to thank the Commission for drawing up the document referred, which is based on a decision taken by the European Parliament in December 2008. 
In order for the decision to have been fully implemented, it would also have been necessary to present and discuss a proposal for a European management plan for cormorants, as requested by the sector in an ACFA
 opinion on the subject dated 17/6/2009. 
We wish to highlight the fact that, as early as 2007, EIFAC
 also made such a recommendation.
COPA-COGECA agrees that the conservation status of the cormorant population in Europe is very favourable. Therefore, the conditions are now right to start an effective management plan for the European cormorant population, without endangering the bird's existence. This would be a success story for nature conservation.
The Draft Guidance Document includes a great deal of important information on the practices Member States have used up till now when implementing article 9 of the EU Birds Directive. From this document, it is clear that the overly large cormorant population in many parts of the European mainland and coastal regions is posing an increasingly heavy problem. Previous attempts to reduce the size of the problem (e.g. REDCAFE
 project) were unsuccessful. The cormorant population continues to cause further damage to the fishing industry, recreational fishing and other fauna and flora. 
Experience obtained from different individual measures implemented in Member States has shown that a local approach has prevented a certain amount of damage to fishery enterprises. As a whole, however, these measures were not suited to resolving the problems caused by the overly large cormorant population. Even a consistently implemented blanket regulation in France was only a partial success, as steady immigration from other European Member States negated its success. Therefore, on the basis of the experience gained in the matter, it is now necessary to take the next step towards resolving the problem. 
COPA-COGECA therefore believes that it is absolutely necessary to base the European management of continental cormorants on appropriately controlling the population. A population-dynamic model was, for example, created for the German Federal State of Mecklenburg-Vorpommern. We believe that this approach is in principal well-suited and provides a scientific basis for a management plan. Systematic intervention in breeding colonies would make it possible to reduce the cormorant population to a level which would minimise damage to both the fishing industry and fauna and flora in Europe.
Yours faithfully,
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Pekka PESONEN

Secretary General

Copy: 
Messrs. Miko, Leiner (DG Environment).

Messrs. Fotiadis, Debén Alfonso, Cueff, Papaioannou, Mrs. Ruiz (DG MARE).
�  Advisory Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture


� European Inland Fisheries Advisory Commission


� Reducing the conflict between cormorants and fisheries on a Pan-European scale
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